
TADA Board of Directors 
March 13, 2006 
 
 
AGENDA ITEM: CALL MEETING TO ORDER.  TAKE ROLL CALL. 
 
The regular meeting of the Tallahassee Area Dart Association Board of Directors meeting 
was called to order by Lyle Herrick, President.  The Secretary was in attendance.  Roll 
was taken. 
 
AGENDA ITEM: REVIEW ADO PLAYOFF SCHEDULE 
 
The ADO Playoff schedule was reviewed and it was determined that we would play these 
playoffs in conjunction with the State Team tryouts.  As a reminder the dates of the State 
Team tryouts are as follows: 
 

Saturday, March 11, 2006  Women 
  Saturday, March 12, 2006  Men 
 
  Saturday, April 1, 2006  Men 
  Saturday, April 8, 2006  Women 
 
  Saturday, May 20, 2006  Men 
  Sunday, May 21, 2006  Women 
 
We also discussed that anyone wishing to tryout for the ADO event, but not trying out for 
State Team will play after State Team tryouts. 
 
 
AGENDA ITEM: WELCOME DIVISION REPS 
 
Lyle Herrick, President, welcomed our newly elected Division Reps to the Board. 
 
 
AGENDA ITEM: REVIEW DIVISION 3 MEETING 
 
Kelli Dougherty, the Division 3 Rep, updated the TADA Board of Directors on the recent 
meeting she had with her division.  Several issues were discussed – they included:  the 
recruitment of more people into darts, changing the day from Saturday to a more 
convenient day during the week, offering a bulleye drawings and prizes to attract more 
players, advertising darts and darting events as local community events in such medium 
as the Tallahassee Democrat’s Friday Limelight and on WCTV’s Good Morning Show 
and Midday’s “In the Spotlight” Features, offering dart clinic to teach people how to play 
darts and strategies they can use to improve their game. 
 
It was suggested that a PR Committee might need to be formed to implement these ideas. 
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Other issues that were discussed included the replacement of boards at Poor Paul’s and 
the need to tighten down on the rescheduling policy for the league – some people are not 
following the proper procedures.  
 
Division 3 also made two suggestions that we should offer a Tournament for B darters 
and below and a Division Playoff.  
 
AGENDA ITEM: RULES AND BYLAWS 
 
Kelli Doughtery, President of FDA and our Division 3 Rep, distributed a copy of the old 
Rules and Bylaws for TADA.  TADA governs themselves by FDA rules and bylaws.    It 
was requested that all Directors review these rules and bylaws, highlighting any concerns 
and be prepared to discuss them at the May meeting.  It was discussed that we need to set 
up a 2 – 3 person committee to draft our new rules and by-laws. 
 
AGENDA ITEM: SCHEDULE NEXT BOARD MEETING/RULES & BYLAWS 
 
The next TADA Board of Directors meeting was scheduled for Monday, May 15, 2006 at 
7:00 p.m. at Gil’s Tavern.  
 
AGENDA ITEM: OLD BUSINESS 
 
Cheryl Moore, Treasurer, provided TADA with a financial update.  We have $1,922.22 in 
our account.  We have 88 members.  All teams are paid and current to date.  Cheryl also 
added that we are not currently a non-profit organization but she is going through the 
process to make us one. 
 
Possible Sponsors for next season was revisited.  Lyle asked each director to think about 
additional sponsors.  His goal is that every team has a sponsor.  It was stated that the 
number of teams at each location would determine sponsorships. 
 
AGENDA ITEM: NEW BUSINESS 
 
Chas Rankin, TADA Communication Officer, has suggested a call system to 
communicate events, changes, and meetings.  The system would work as follows:  Chas 
will call the four Division Reps; they will in turn call their Division Captains; who will in 
turn call their teams.  This will be a more effective and efficient way of communication.  
Everyone on the Board was positive about this new call system. 
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Kelli Dougherty, Division 3 Rep, requested that all board communications and changes 
be made via e-mail or be posted on the website so that all board members are aware of 
changes. 
 
Lakewood Grille requested to be added to the end of season Party List. 
 
Last week there was an incident involving two teams and a 5-day notice to reschedule.  It 
was that the Grievance Committee might need to meet to resolve this matter. 
 
The date of the Seminole Shoot might need to be changed due to certain members being 
unable to attend.  It was suggested that the Seminole Shoot be switched the Beacon’s 
Light Tournament.  This will be finalized at the May meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 P.M. The next meeting will be held Monday, May 15, 
2006 at 7:00 P.M. at Gills Tavern. 
 
DIRECTORS PRESENT: Lyle Herrick, Sheila Gmeiner, Cheryl Moore, Dana Stokes, 
Toby VanEsselstine, Andrew Brady, Terri Gavins, Jim Gavins 
 
DIRECTORS ABSENT: Chas Rankin, John Griffiss, Joe Watts, Libby Johnson 
 
DIVISION REPS - Travis Flowers, Kelli Dougherty, Paul Koch, Dan Gabric 
 
OTHER ATTENDEES:  Beth Daly and Sindo Manerio 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Dana Stokes 
Secretary 


